The Fair Labor Standards Act (FLSA) is a federal statute which establishes the federal minimum wage, overtime pay, child labor and record keeping requirements for employers.  The law is administered by the U. S. Department of Labor, Wage and Hour Division (DOL).

Employers with specific questions can telephone the DOL local office in Little Rock at 501-324-5292  and leave a message for the officer of the day.  Their telephone call will be returned within 24 hours.  In addition, the Division has an interactive web site at www.wagehour.dol.gov
Wage and Hour will schedule a face to face compliance assistance meeting with a representative of a school board to discuss the application of the law to the specific employment and pay practices of that school district.  Districts wishing to arrange a face-to-face compliance assistance meeting may contact Assistant Director Nicholas De Quiroga at 501-324-5586.

If a school district determines that its pay practices over the past two yers may not have been in compliance with requirements of the FLSA, the Wage and Hour Division will, at the school board’s request, advise the board how to conduct a self audit and will supervise the voluntary payback of back wages.

Employees who accept back wages paid under the supervision of the U. S. DOL waive their right to become plaintiffs in a private law suit under section 16(b) of the Act.  Section 16(b) provides an employee the right to file suit for unpaid wages, an equal amount as liquidated damages and reasonable attorney’s fees.  A DOL supervised self-audit may also be arranged by contacting Assistant Director Nicholas De Quiroga at the telephone number given above.

